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 Newsletter No. 34                                                                       Spring 2014
Froth Blowers Brewing Company

 As I wrote previously, I bought 162 casks for the Brewery: two days ago we had no empty ones – they were either out in the wide world or in the cool-store con-ditioning. We are beginning to establish a reputation for reliability and we are nearly as happy as our customers with the taste of our products. We have three blonde, hoppy regulars – Piffle Snonker (3.8%), Gollop With Zest (4.5%) and Hornswoggle (5.0%) – and a series of seasonal or monthlies. May being ‘Mild Month’ for Camra, we produced Monsoon Mild at 4.0% and it has sold well. However, there is still some resistance to the word ‘Mild’ in many areas so we will put it on hold until Autumn.
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Toby-More-Ish appeared – and dis-appeared down gullets - in April, and Bar-King Mad is our June offering. Our next batch is to be a balanced ‘Best Bitter’ as a fourth regular beer.

 Comments from FOFB’s who have sampled our beers would be welcome – expressing delight or critical appreciation.

9th Annual Plaque-Wetting 

 ‘Woody’s Wonderful Weather’ was under severe threat on Saturday 10th, May, as we set off from the Heart of England to somewhere near the bottom. However, by the time we had picked up regalia from my cottage-in-the-country and set off again, the clouds turned from grey to white and the sun made its customary appearance.
 By one of the clock eight of us were gathered around our reserved tables: six from Birmingham and two new FOFB’s from Burgess Hill, representing the Wind-mill Vat.
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This photograph, the ninth of its kind, captures us in euphoric mood, having eaten our fill and put our tankards – AOFB or otherwise – to good use and frequentation. It was particularly pleasant to meet Bob and Clive, as those of us with artefacts to display were able to regale them and the company with stories of our triumphs in the market-place (eBay springs to mind).
 The Wyman family make the Swan a pleasure to visit: good food, well-kept beer and an interest in their customers demon-strate the professionalism long lacking in this historic inn.
 Having fared well, the Second City Six and the East Sussex Two farewelled and left in three cars and in three different directions. It was at this point that the colour of the sky began to change. By the time we reached our first stop – the Land of Liberty, Peace and Plenty (yes, it is a pub, and less than a mile from  the M 25) – 
Woody’s Wonderful Weather had turned into Dave’s Damp Day-out; but, we were in a proper pub so we were happy to do some more ‘wetting’. A brief stop at the spectacular Royal Standard of England followed by a not-so-brief return to the M40 meant that – at 7.10 p.m. - we arrived at the Hat Vat just after the towels would have been put on the pumps if he had any (pumps, that is). Froth Blowers being suf-ficiently eccentric to appeal to Mick meant that we received no dressing-down and spent a happy hour in this quintessential English hostelry before scooting up the road to Brum.
Lady and gentlemen: thanks for your com-pany!
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The Society of London Ragamuffins
 The chain of office of the Chairman of the Friends of the Froth Blowers is seen here challenging that of the President of the Society of London Ragamuffins (who is, also, Senior Blower of the Kent Vat). This picture celebrates the long friendship of the two gentlemen and the curious con-nection between the two charities - in that their inspiration was the plight of ‘wee waifs’ in London. However, the Raga-muffins were formally set up in 1901 to aid worthy individuals selected off the street by a small number of gentlemen members, and still operates on roughly this basis even now, whereas 688,000 Froth Blowers raised large sums of money for  a number of children’s charities in the period 1924-1931 and then virtually disappeared.
Last week we travelled from Tonbridge to London to attend a Ragamuffins’ function - resplendent with chains – and were joined by a select group of its members to partake of a three-course meal in the very pub in which I represented the FOFB at the last A.G.M. of the Pub History Soci-ety: viz, the Hoop & Grapes. After a hearty meal, I got talking to one of the gathering whose grandfather had obviously been a Senior Blower because he had left un-distributed booklets and cuff-links in the attic. So, I have purchased these but sent the money to the Ragamuffins on his behalf, and made up the amount to £500 on behalf of the Friends of the Froth Blowers (money I have had from fines, gifts and sales of books).
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Artefacts

 I have recently bought this Bretby wall-plaque, having no idea of its actual AOFB provenance. However, it looks the part.
Events
Sat. 12th July: Garden Party – meet at 12:15hrs at the Peyton Arms, Stoke Lyne.

Sat. 13th September: 90th Anniversary Bash and lunch at Simpson’s-in-the-Strand.

NOT TO BE MISSED!                  r.s.v.p.
finwood40@btinternet.com               DLW
